KAKC Building / 51st and South Peoria / Tulsa, Oklahoma 74101 / 918-627-3970
S. Carl Mark, President / Robert J. Hoth, Executive Vice President & Gen. Mgr.

February 4, 1966

Mr. Carl Dabelstein 12524 "C" Street Omaha, Nebraska

Dear Carl:

It's a pleasure to VERIFY YOUR RECEPTION of the Hew KAKC in Omaha from 1:55 to 2:01 a.m. Central Standard Time January 31, 1966.

KAKC operates 24 hours a day, except for our silent period to allow transmitter and studio maintenance, 2:02 to 6:58 a.m. Central Standard Time Sundays.

We are 1,000 watts day and 500 watts after local sunset. Our transmitter is located about four miles northwest of Tulsa in Osage County, Oklahoma. Our studios are at the Tradewinds Motor Hotel on the Highway 66 Bypass, 51st and Peoria.

Seeing the combination of your MRC reception report form and "Omaha" brought back fond memories of the 1959 Convention I attended there, hosted by Marvin and Phil Robbins and Ernie Wesolowski. I imagine the 81st and Dodge area is still in a state of shock!!!

Incidentally, if you'd like to work on some recruiting, I have another report this morning, from Edward Pleva, 7108 West 16th Street, Berwyn, Illinois—60402. He has no club affiliation indicated, so perhaps——.

Carl, thanks for the report. Hope '66 is being a good year for you, and that you bring in that rare 250-watter in wherever-the-heck-it-is you've been wanting.

73,

Scooter Segraves Program Director